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Regents Visit

GSC Campus

On Friday, July 16, Chancellor
Prince B. Woodard, and certain mem-
bers of the Board of Regents, met and
discussed matters concerning Glenville
State College with members of the
GSC Administration

The morning session consisted of
a meeting of both groups, discussing
new and proposed programs, informa-
tion on reports of class loads, and en-
rollment.

The afternoon session consisted of
the Board of Regents Administration
meeting with counterparts of the GSC
Administration, and discussing the
policies of that particular area of the
administration.

Those accompanying Chancellor
Woodard were: Mr. Elwin Bresette,
Coordinator of Fiscal Studies; Mr. J
Douglas Machesney, Director of Plan-
ning and Research; Dr. William P. Tur-
ner, Jr., Director of Academic Affairs;
and Mr. Robert Allen, Director of Phy-
sical Facilities.

Those present from the GSC Ad-
ministration were: Dr. D. Banks Wil-
burn, President of the College; Dr. D.
K. Somerville, Dean of the College;
Dr. A.T. Billips, Dean of Student Af-
fairs; Mr. Beryl Langford, Registrar;
Mrs. Jean S. Wright, Dean of Women;
Mr. Carl F. Pennington, Jr., Dean of
Men; William J. Osborne, Business
Manager; David M. Gillespie, Librari-
an; and Robert Gainer, Assistant to
the President.

RFK Library Acguires
New Microfiche Reader

The newest piece of equipment in
the RFK Library is the Microfiche
Reader. The Microfiche Reader is a
supplement to the already existing Mi-
crofilm Reader. Somewhat smaller in
size, the Microfiche Reader allows the
student to find reasearch material more
quickly.

The library has two Microfiche
Readers located on the first floor. The
Microfiche, which is the film used in
the reader, is at the circulation desk

Presently the library has only ser-
ies of Microfiche describing the envi-
ronment and urbanaffairs. More series
are being studied and will be available
in the future

Each month new additions of Mi-
crofiche are added to the series to pro-
vide the student with the latest devel-
opment in the news world. Along with
the additions are newsletters that will
be sent to the faculty members ex-
plaining what new events have been
recorded on the Microfiche from the
103 cities in 45 states reporting for
the Migrofiche suppliers.
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James Beeghley

Gene Bell introduces Mr. Nick Murin to the RFK Library’s new Micro-
fiche machine.

Attendance Directors Meet;
Campus Is Conference Site

The twenty-fifth annual workshop
of the West Virginia Association of
Attendance Directors will begin on
campus Sunday evening, August 1 and
continue through Friday afternoon,
August 6, according to Mr. Victor Ber-
ry, Co-ordinator of Instructional Ser-
vices, GSC

The theme for this year’s workshop
is “Responsibility-Accountability-Free-
dom.” Registration is 8:30 a.m. Mon-
day morning. Tuesday through Friday
there will be formal class work with a
General Session cach afternoon and a
Business Session or Social Hour in the
evenings.

Between 45 and S0 persons are ex-
pected to attend and consultants from
each of the following organizations
have been asked to be present: West
Virginia Association of Classroom Tea-
chers; School Supervision and Curri-
culum Development: Principals (Ele-
mentary and Secondary); School Ad-
ministrators; Department of Educa-
tion: Bureau of Instruction and Cur-
riculum; Special Education; Supervi-
sor of Guidance, Counseling and Tes-
ting NDEA ; Bureau of Vocational Ed-
ucation; Bureau of Vocational Rehab-
ilitation; Congress of Parents and Tea-
chers, Department of Mental Health;
Health Department; and Department
of Public Welfare

Three courses will be offered dur-
ing the week—each for two hours of
college credit. Attendance directors
may only take one class during the
week, so each participant will receive
two hours of college credit for his

GSC Graduate Accepts
Payroll Clerk Position

On July 1, the Business Office ac-
quired a new employee. Mr. James W
Beeghley is Glenville State College's
new payroll clerk, a new position at
the college.

Mr. Beeghley will be responsible
for handling all details of payroll for
GSC. The new clerk will be under the
supervision of Mr. William Osborne,
business manager

Mr, Beeghley has a B.A. degree in
business administration from GSC. He
worked briefly with a chain retail store
in Fairmont. Mr. Beeghley was also a
bookkeeper at the Citizens Bank in
Weston for a year and a half.

The new clerk is a Glenville native
and now resides at 706 Walnut Street.

week’s work if he satisfactorily com-
pletes the course requirements.

Subjects taught will be: Problems
of School Attendance Workers, with
Harland Carpenter, Director of Atten-
dance Problems of Rural Areas, with
Virgil Harris, retired high school prin-
cipal of Greenbank, W. Va., as instruc-
tor; Child Needs and School Attend-
ance, with Joseph C. Taylor, psychol-
ogist in Kanawha County Schools, as
instructor

Persons attending the workshop
will reside in the campus dormitories
and eat in the cafeteria.

Legislators Visit,
Confer With Staff

Each summer the Sub-Committee
on Higher Education of the Legislative
Committee on Government and Fi-
nance visits each of the colleges, uni-
versities, and other state institutions
to talk with the president and staff
concerning the needs for the next fis-
cal year (1972-73). On July 14, the
Committee attended a luncheon in the
Pioneer Center

Members of the legislative commi-
_ttee present were the chairman of the
Committee of Finance of the State
Senate, Senator C.H. McKown from
Wayne; Delegate Charles E. Lohr from
Princeton; chairman of the Committee
on Education of the West Virginia
House of Delegates; Delegate Billy B.
Burke, vice-chairman of the Commit-
tee on Finance of the West Virginia
House of Delegates, from Glenville;
Mr. W.E. Richardson, director of Bud-
get Analysis and Research Division of
the Office of the Legislative Auditor
Glenville State College staff members
in attendance were Dr. D. Banks Wil-
burn, President; Dr. Alfred T. Billips,
Dean of Student Affairs; Dr. Delmer
K. Somerville, Dean of the College;
Mr. Beryl Langford, Registrar and Dir-
ector of Admissions; Mr. David M. Gil-
lespie, College Ljbrarian; Mr. Robgit
K. Gainer, Assistant to the President;
and Mrs. Jean S. Wright, Dean of Wo-
men.

The Sub-Committee will later con-
fer with the staff of the West Virginia
Board of Regents and the Chancellor,
Dr. Prince B. Woodard. This will all be
done prior to the preparation of the
budget requests for the next session
of the Legislature.
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Recognition Given
The Forestry Dept.

The Society of American Foresters
has recognized Glenville State College
as exceeding the basic requirements
of SAF's Minimum Guideline for For-
est Technician Training. Glenville is
one of 36 forest technician schools
which were found to meet the SAF
Minimum Guideline, 32 of which are
in the United States and four in Cana-
da. It is also the only school so recog-
nized in West Virginia.

Welfare Dept.
Program Held

GSC college campus was the scene
of a Departmental Staff Training Pro-
gram, sponsored by the West Virginia
Department of Welfare, July 12 thru
July 14.

Between 90 and 100 persons were
in attendance from 27 areas through-
out the state.

Persons being trained to go back to
train others in their area were Coord-
inating Social Service Supervisors,
Staff Training Specialists, and EI
ity Supervisors.

Instructors were State Office per-
sonnel from Charleston. Some of them
are: Dorothy Allen, Director of Divi-
sion of Social Workers; Rozella Arch-
er, Assistant Director of Social Work-
ers; Danny Van Camp, Director of
Staff Development; David Forinash,
Director of Division of A ssistance Pay-
ments.

Others were Mary Glotfely, Phyllis
Hauptfheur, Alice Griffith, and Larry
Hart.

These meetings are held monthly
and this month’s program dealt with
the problems of meglected children
and the private employment of recipi-
ents of financial aid

The Departmental Staff Trainees
stayed in Louis Bennett Hall and had
their meals in the cafeteria. Most of
their classes were held in classrooms
in Clark Hall, except for the few ses-
sions held in the auditorium.

Lane Smith Named
As Campus Officer

Lane Smith, GSC's new Campus
security officer, may well look fami-
liar to many GSC students. Although
Mr. Smith just began his .ampus du-
ties July 1, he has worked in Glenville
as town policeman for the past four
years. His previous experiences in po-
lice work helped him obtain the cam-
pus job.

In discussing his new duties, Mr.
Smith seemed pleased with the work-
ing conditions on campus. He com-
mented that he liked his job really well,
and that he enjoyed working with such
nice faculty members. He also stated
that the students have impressed him
with their friendly cooperation.

Mr. Smith and his two colleagues,
Mr. Jerry Helmick and Mr. Tom Rea-
ser, plan to work alternating eight-hour
shifts to provide around-the-clock cam-
pus security. He emphasized that the
campus force would appreciate uny
calls or assistance in the future.

As a life-long resident of Cedar-
ville, Mr. Smith graduated from Nor-
mantown High Schoolin 1959. He and

his wife, the former Mary Lou Kuhl,

now make their home at Cedarville
with their five children: Danny, Ricky,
Roger. Steven, and Mary Alice.

Because of this recognition, GSC
forest technician graduates are eligible
to become SAF students members.

Mr. Darrell Dean, instructor in for-
est technology, will serve as the SAF
faculty representative. The oniy re-
quirement to serve in this capacity is
that he must be a voting member of
the Society, as he will be endorsing
student member applications.

A list of the 36 schools will be pub-
lished in an early issue of the Journal
of Forestry. The Society will also re-
print this list and it will be provided
to the several thousand people who
seck career information from the SAF
in both technical and professional for-
estry

Current Freshmen
Registration Is Set

All first-time freshmen who are
presently enrolled in summer school,
may enroll for the 1971-72 Fall Sem-
ester between the hours of 2 p.m. and
4 p.m., Monday, July 26.

Students will meet with their res-
pective advisor and complete both
trial schedule card and regular enroll-
ment form and have both forms ap-
proved by their advisors.

Students should take both cards to
the Office of the Registrar in the Ad-
ministration Building and have sched-
ulesapproved by the Dean of the Col-
lege

If final fees are to be paid at the
time of registration, final registration
form will be presented for payment
at the Business Office. If fees are not
paid, both trial schedule cards and
regular registration forms will be left
at the Office of the Registrar.

School Superintendents
Meet At Jackson's Mill

The annual state meeting of school
superintendents was held at Jackson's
Mill, July 11-13. Early childhood edu-
cation was the theme under discussion
at the conference. Participating organ-
izations included the West Virginia As-
sociation of School Administration
and West Virginia School Boards A sso-
ciation. Representatives from Glenville
State College were Dr. Woodrow Mor-
ris and Dr. Lawrence Nuzum.

IMMEDIATELY, IF NOT SOONER!

Only 56days left for you to record
your name in history! Sign your name
on the Time Capsule sheet at the cir-
culation desk in the library.
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Keeping Up With Tom Jones

by Ann Starcher

Singing star and sex idol Tom Jones appeared at the Charleston
Civic Center Friday, July 16. A sell-out crowd waded through some
really good entertainment by back-up groups but seemed a little on
the disinterested side until Jones appeared. The band called “Jeff
Sturgis Universe” and a female trio known as “The Blossoms™ enter-
tained the audience for about an hour. Then, after a 15-minute inter-
mission, comedian Paj Henry warmed up the audience for Jones’
appearance with some bright but often off-color material.

Jones’ performance proved that his voice was truly strong and much
deeper than it seems over the television. His dress was in all black in-
cluding stretch slacks allowing him plenty of mobility for his varied
gyrations.

The music was Jones' best including most of his hits. The fans,
predominently women, often got carried away throwing articles of
clothing for the star to touch and return. A few women made their
way through a circle of policemen pleading for kisses, which in a few
instances, were delivered.

All in all, it was an enjoyable program. Had the fans been more
sane, it could have been a great musical concert.

Calendar Of Scholastic Events

Dr. Delmer K. Somerville has announced the Calendar of Scholastic Events
for the following year. Those significant dates for the first semester of the
1971-72 school year are:

Al 2 advising and registration
Registration
Classes begin
. Last day for changing classes
P Labor Day (no classes)
Last day for making application for Dec. graduation
Last day for withdrawing from classes with “w"
<veeeeeee. English proficiency examination
Mid-semester
semester D-F grade reports

Last day for withdrawing from classes with “WP” or “WF™
Nov. 13. - National Teacher Examination
Nov. 24, 5 p.m. ..... Thanksgiving recess begins
Nov. 29, 8 a.m e . Thanksgiving recess ends
Dec. 6, 7 p.m. . English Proficiency Examination

Final examinations
End of semester

Dec. 13-17...
Dec. 17,5 p.m.
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Summer Band Camp
Music Dept. Outlines

The Glenville State College music
department is finalizing plans for its
fourth annual high school Summer
Band Camp. The camp will open Mon-
day, July 26 on the college campus
and end Thursday, August 6. The music
faculty, realizing the need for quality
instruction in performance and musi-
cianship, has attempted to center the
two week camp around the needs of
the average high school musician. The
camp is centered on concentrated
music study and planned recreation.
Each student will also recieve indivi-
dual applied instruction at least once
a week during the camp.

Serving as camp director will be
Edward Vineyard, Director of Bands.
Mr. Vineyard will also coordinate the
instructional and bl

Graduating seniors may also attend.

The $55 fee charged of all partici-
pants will cover all expenses including
private lessons, materials, and facilities.
A $5 registration fee should accom-
pany the application, with the remain-
ing $50 due on arrival July 26. The
cost for commuting students for the
entire camp is only §15.

Course offerings for the summer
camp include theory, history and ap-
preciation, applied lessons, and con-
ducting. Ensembles will be conducted
for band, stage band, brass and wood-
wind instruments.

Students attending the camp will
have access to all music facilities at
the college. Housing for students will
be in the college dormitories and meals

progr
and direct the camp band. Directing
the stage band and teaching applied
brass will be David E. Harry, Chairman
of the Division of Fine Arts. Gilmer
County High School band director,
David Cadle, will teach lower brass
applied and direct the brass ensemble.
Also participating will be several ad-
vanced GSC music students, serving as
counselors and assistants.

The camp is open to any student
who is active in an ensemble program
and who will be in the seventh grade
or above in the coming school year.

Tri Sigma Sorority
Has High Average

The sorority grade point averages
for second semester 1970-71 and the
individual members with 3.00 or bet-
ter have been released by Mrs. Jean
S. Wright, Dean of Women.

Sigma Sigma Sigma Sorority placed
first with an average of 2.84. They
were followed by Alpha Sigma Alpha
with 2,59 and Delta Zeta with 2.40.

The girls of Sigma Sigma Sigma
Sorority with 3.00 or better were:
Janet Lee Alkire, Norma Jean Beachler,
Cynthia Jayne Beer, Ann Knapp Bor-
das, Margaret Kirby Miller, Susan Ann
Morrison, Julia Ruth Murin, Jennifer

Sue Pitzer, Linda Jo Scarles, Diane.

Carol White;

Lois GillRobinson, Cathy Annette
Gumm, Debra Ann Hardman, Darlene
Hart, Judy Lynn Jordan, Janice Carol
Judy;

Catherine Paulette Wince, Cherri
Jeannine Worstell, Margaret Ball, Ava-
lea McElwain, Michelle Boggs, and
Paulette Poling

The members of Alpha Sigma A lpha
with 3.00 or better were: Jo Conley,
Germaine Cox, Linda Glass, Mary Jo-
seph, Susan Sloan Marra;

Edwina Mechley, Dianne Phillips,
Deneen Schillig, Sharon Slusher and
Barbara Southers.

Delta Zeta Sorority members with
3.00 or better were Kay Coberly, Sher-
ry Erwin, Linda Felton, Becky Law,
Debbie Stump, Jeannie Rentschler,
and Paulette Jackson.

Leon’s Restaurant

Glenville, West Virginia

will be provided in the college cafe-

teria. Swimming facilities are available

at the college and outings aré being
planned for nearby Cedar Creek State

Park.

The annual camp will conclude on
Thursday, August 6, with a “Finale
Concert” which will feature all per-
forming groups in concert.

Lambda Chi Attains
High Frat Average

Announcement was made by Carl
F. Pennington, dean of men, of the
fraternity grade point averages for
second semester 1971. The fraternity
with the highest grade point average
was Lambda Chi Alpha-247, fol-
lowed by Theta Xi—2.43 and Tau
Kappa Epsilon—2.42.

The men who achieved a 3.0 av-
erage or more were: Lambda Chi Al-
pha—Tom Berry, Paul Blankenship,
Fred Boothe, Guy Keith Boyles, Bob
Grueser, William A. Niday, Mike Sham-
blin, Ronald Sirk, James Sturm, and
Dave Wynne; Theta Xi—Gary Jarrett,
Virgil Lacy, Craig Lipscomb, Garry
Moore, Lonnie Nicely, and Brian Tay-
jor: Tau Kappa Epsilon—Robert Har-
ris, Wayne Holt, Frank Marcinko, John
R. Marra, Roger W. Simon, James
Stotts, John Westfall, and James Wil-
lison.

The overall men’s average for sec-
ond semester was 2.33 and the fra-
ternity average for second semester
was 2.44. The cumulative overall men's
average was 2.21 and the cumulative
.overall fraternity men’s average was
2.36.

“Good Guys”, “Swingers”

Tie In Intramural Play

“The Good Guys™ and “The Swin-
gers” are currently tied for first place
in the Intramural Softball League with
identical 3-0 records.

“The Good Guys™ are led by the
hitting of Tom Browning (.545) and
Terry Lewis(.500) and the pitching of
Henry Bender. *‘The Swingers" are led
by the hitting of Tim Carney and Ray-
mond Swisher and the pitching of Mike
Smith.

In third place are the “Dough Boys™
with a record of 1-1. Sparkey’s “Sof-
ties” and the “TKE’s" are tied for last
with a record of 0-3.

DALTON'S

Sale on all
Summer Merchandise

Glenville, West Virginia

SUMMERS
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Clyde Stepp
Clyde Stepp Is Named
YMH House Director

Verona Mapel Hall, formerly a re-
sidence hall for women, is now being
readied for the fall semester as a men's
dormitory. Mr. Clyde Stepp will as-
sume the position as house director
for the dorm.

He will be residing in the dorm with
his wife, Pauline, and their three-year-
old daughter.

Stepp, a senior physical education
major, is from Marsh Fork. Besides
his duties as house director, Stepp isa
member of the football team. He fills
the position of fullback and will be co-
captain for the team this coming fall.

Down On
The Corner

) by Mike Smith
It’s fight time again...

Muhammad Ali will meet Jimmy
Ellis July 26 in the Houston Astro-
dome in a fight that could prove to
be very interesting. Ali will attempt
to come back after his loss to Frazier
and Ellis is trying once more-to reach
the top.

Many people give Ellis little chance
against Ali, but I see it differently.
Ellis, a former sparring partner of Ali,
is in his best physical condition ever.
He will weigh in at 190 and will be
extremely fast. Ali will try to weigh
in at 212 but he will be the same flat-
footed Ali that fought Joe Frazier.
Muhammad recently was vindicated of
the draft refusal charge by the Su-
preme Court. Right or wrong, he is
back now as one of the most forceful
sports figures in history. He has not
trained properly for this fight and Ellis
will give him trouble. I see the fight
this way: Ellis will be fast and he will
stay away from the so-called self-pro-
claimed ring master. Ali will dance for
awhile himself but will then box on
flat feet. | see Ellis taking the first few
rounds but not on heavy scoring. He
will have to rush Ali to hit him, he can-
not afford to rush. However, as is the
Ellis tendency, he will rush and Ali
will knock him out. I see it's happen-
ing in the first six rounds.

Local softball action...

A softball team coached by Ray
Swisher will be competing in several
softball tournaments. On July 23, 24,
and 25 the team will compete ina tour-
nament at Charleston. The last week-
end in July, the team will play in a
tournament at Ravenswood. The team
is called the “Swingers™ and is basic-
ally the same team as the “Swingers”
competing in the summer intramurals.

PHARMACY

PRESCRIPTION DRUGGIST

Hours 8 - 8 p.m.

Howes
Department Store

Shoesand clothes for the entire family

‘A business built on quality”
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